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2005 OFFICERS 



 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Second Saturday of  Each Month  7:00 P.M. 
Lakewood Elks 
6313 75th St W                   
Lakewood, WA 

(Come early for pre-meeting eats and drinks) 
      Members, prospective members & guests welcome!!       
               
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING            
Held on Thursday before the General Membership Meeting 

6:00pm  
 Meadow Park Golf Course Club House  

7108 Lakewood Dr W 
I-5 South exit So 74th St W. turn right on 74th, take slight 

right on to 74th St W. right on Lakewood Dr. W 

UNDERGLASS is a publication sent out 10 times per year for 
the CGCC Members!  

Articles and input are WELCOME! 
 Please submit to: 

   Billy & Nina Chambers 
11628 - 172nd  St. E. 
Puyallup WA. 98374 

or email to:  kidbillyus@yahoo.com 
For questions or comments please  call 

(253) 848-9390   
   Please submit any articles for the Nov. Issue by  Oct. 20 

For all ads in the Underglass contact Billy Chambers @ 253-848-9390 
For all ads on the Web sight contact David Bailey @ 425-413-0132 
  or thru the website @ www.classicalglasscorvetteclub.com 



CLASSICAL GLASS CORVETTE CLUB  
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2005 

Secretary Jan Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm at the Lakewood 
elks.                                                                 
President Tony Hyatt was out of town.                                                                                                                
Vice President Mary Morin was not in attendance. Jan appointed Antje Crawford 
sergeant of arms.                                                                                                                                   
The minutes for the July meeting were approved as printed in the August newslet-
ter.                                                                                                                       
Jeanine Korn read the treasurer’s report for July and August since there was not 
an August meeting.                                                                                                                                
Barbara Waller reported for the Nominating Committee. She asked for further 
nominations from the floor. As there were none offered, the nominations were 
closed. The candidates for office were introduced: Bob DePirro – President, Tony 
Hyatt – President (not present); Vice President – Roy Booth, Stephani Cavender, 
Dave Crawford and Barbara Waller; Secretary – Elvira Tucker and Treasurer – 
Joan Schultz (not present). Those nominated for NWAAC representative are: Roy 
Booth, Lana Hyatt (not present) and Ron Waller. Barb also explained the nomina-
tions for NEWE (one man and one woman).                                                          
Kathy Fechter introduced CGCC new members Rick and Pat Ford and  
Mark Vinson. Guests for tonight are Rick and Jan Landry, Dirk Frew, Michael 
Ervin and Dave and Barbara Rock.                                                                                                                       
Bob DePirro reported on past events in August. George Schwartz reported that 
the Rose city event was a great success and gave details of the event. George 
will be sharing a video after the meeting of the autocross at Portland Race-
way. Bob reported that there was a great turn-out at the Felker’s Pool Party and 
there was a good representation at the XXX Drive-in at Issaquah with over 200 
Corvettes in attendance. September 18 is the Club golf outing at Brookdale at 
1:00. September 24 and 25 is the Oregon covered Bridges tour. Reservations can 
be made at the Best Western in Albany. Bob and Don will not be in attendance 
and are looking for someone to lead the group. The Cloverleaf Reunion has been 
postponed until February. The Cloverleaf is being remodeled. Jacket Night for 
October will be the Griot’s Garage Tour on October 1 at 10:00. The Leavenworth 
trip is October 15-16 staying at the Enzian. Jacket night in November is at Tower 
Lanes on November 16 and we will be playing miniature golf.                                                                              
Jim Wilmot reported that there will be limited hydroplane races in Pt Angeles on 
September 30 through October 2.                                                                                                                
Dave Crawford reported that next month’s donations will be first aid and over the 



                            

             

                                             

counter medications. This month is laundry supplies. The Piggy will be passed 
around the funds will be used to purchase school supplies since there was not a 
meeting in August to collect for the Family Renewal Shelter.                                                                                
JoAnn Kennedy had nothing to report on Food/Phone.                                                                                        
Len Tucker reported on the Corvette Museum. He and Elvira just returned from 
a trip there. The raffles have been drawn and no one form the West won!!                                                          
Billy Chambers reported on the Newsletter. He wanted to make sure that every-
one noticed the car stamps on the newsletter! He is still in need of old photos of 
members for the December newsletter. Billy also mentioned that he and Nina 
were the recipients of the sailboat cruise from Doug and Maile Willrich at the 5-
Star Banquet raffle. He highly encouraged everyone to bid on it next year if it is 
available.                                                                                                                                                                
Julie Booth reported on Parades. There will be the Veteran’s Day Parade in 
Aubut on November 5. We need cars available for both dignitaries and just to 
drive. The Elk’s Car show scheduled for September 17 has been cancelled.                                    
Elvira reported that some of the items in the raffle have been donated by mem-
bers and there are items from the Corvette Museum as well.                                                                               
Don Korn had nothing to report as photographer.                                                                                                
John Underhill stated that there were copies of the roster available.                                                                   
Marilyn Underhill reported on the Sunshine Committee. A card was sent to 
Kathy and Ray Helt as their son had surgery last week. Marilyn sent a plant to 
members of the Olympia Club, Tom and Ginna Kuchman whose daughter was 
killed in an accident at the Port of Tacoma.                                                                                                           
 Ron reported that there will be an NWACC autocross on October 2 at the Shel-
ton Airport. The rooms are filled at the Casino. There may be other rooms avail-
able at the Super 8. George Schwartz also reported that the NWCA club of Van-
couver, Wa is hosting a 2-day event on September 24 and 25. As for public rela-
tions, Ron encouraged the members to support CGCC sponsors.                                                                        
John Johnson reported on the Red Vette Gathering in Reno over Labor 
Day. Next year, the gathering will be for red and black Vettes. There will also be 
a red and black Vette gathering on Memorial Day and an “all color “Vette gather-
ing on July 21.                                                                                                     
John Johnson recognized all those who worked at the 5-Star event. John and 
Chuck Hulka presented the trophies from the 5-Star Event for the car show, rally 
and the autocross. Chuck gave a run down of the number of cars registered in 
the car show. There were 85 cars registered with 56 for Show and Shine, 12 
Concourse and 17 for People’s Choice. There were 50 CGCC cars!                                                                    
Jan     announced that the ballot box is at the back and all those who did not re-
ceive the ballots should see Marilyn.                                                                        



The meeting was recessed at 7:50 and resumed at 8:15 p.m.                                                                              
Ken Flint’s car was judged by NCRS and received a 97.8 score.                                                                         
Old Business    No old business.                                                                                                                         
New Business                                                                                                                                                       
Barbara Waller passed around a donation box for the Remembrance 
Rally. Cheri and Mike Powers are on the motorcycle Remembrance Rally. All of 
the money collected goes to St Jude for those who were in the rescue operation 
of 9-11. Barb also reported that Lila Gardner stated that Bill will be receiving a 
new treatment and they are very hopeful.                                          
The raffle was conducted by Elvira and Ken.                                                                                                         
Tim Donlin won the Club raffle which is a red CGCC windbreaker!                                                                      
Susan Bervin is running for Lakewood City Council and Barbara Rock is run-
ning for Lakewood Fire Commissioner.                                                                 
Doug Willrich wanted to thank John Johnson and Gary Pautz and everyone 
behind the scenes for their work at the 5-star.        
The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.                                                                                                               
Respectfully submitted,  Jan Johnson   Secretary 



                          
                          
                            
                         

                           
                           

                



Cheryl Bailey  2nd 
Terri Wright  3rd  

Lona Hyatt  4th  
Linda Rollins  4th  
Kaye Frisbie  6th  

Kathleen Page 10th 
Charlene Peterson 12th 

Deb McBride  12th  
Elvira Tucker  12th  
Steve Kehreg  15th 

Gerry (Chico) Guzik  20th 
Pat Witman  22nd  

Karon Wilmont  23rd 
Jon Cox   23rd 

George Zaninovich  24th  
Yvonne Franks  24th 
Frank Burgess  27th 
Martha Donlin 27th 

Will Franks  28th 
Duane Rice  28th 

Gary Tauscher  31st 

 

 

 



15% off all menu for all card holding members of 
Classical Glass Corvette Club 

 

AVON 

Nina Chambers  
  Your independent sales representative 

(253) 848-9390 
or 

nina442000@yahoo.com 
 

  Order today ! 

Northwest Corvette Association's Autocross  
Of the thirty-two entrants at Northwest's autocross September 24th, ten were 
CGCC members. 
It was a gorgeous fall week-end where 10 CGCC members did their best at the 
Portland International Airport in the last club autocross of the season. The results 
are not in yet, however we expect a few trophies. 
The last Autocross is the NWACC autocross to be held on Sunday,October 10th 
at the Shelton Airport. If you've ever seen an autocross, this is the one to attend 
as it is REALLY the last of 2005 and all of the pro's will be there trying to win the 
year-end points. Check the website for further details. 
Barbara 



CGCC Book Club BBQ held at Ken & Willow Flints home.  The 
Flints put on a fantastic dinner for us.  The menu was a variety of 
wonderful cheeses with smoked salmon, crackers and fresh fruit, for 
starters with a wide range of libations and soft drinks for everyone's 
palate.  Then tender, tender steaks, Ken's special giant prawns, 
blue cheese potato salad, macaroni salad, 24 hr layered salad, 
fresh fruit salad, Texas toast and many different wines to go with our 
dinner.  Then a platter of triple chocolate chunk brownies 
with/without walnuts.  We all brought the books that we most wanted 
everyone to read this next year and had a great time drawing the 
selections from the three different categories.  Willow will be giving 
us the final list soon.    We picked a bunch of great selections for 
this next year, so maybe more people would like to join us.  You 
don't have to read every selection, if you don't want to read that 
months' choice, that's fine.  You can at least hear what everyone 
else thinks about the book.  It has opened all of us up to reading 
some totally different types of books than we would normally read, 
and therefore, advance our horizons.  Please put at least one of the 
pictures in the newsletter.  Both Ken and Willow were wonderful 
hosts and we all had a terrific time.  Thank you Ken and Willow for a 
wonderful day filled with all kinds of new and exciting adventures not 
only in eating, but in reading and meeting and making of new 
friends.  What a way to end our summer! 
 Cheri Powers 

“Classical Glass Book Club” “Coffee Club that meets during  
              Book Club” 



The September Book Club BBQ was fun and productive.  Not only did we 
enjoy ourselves but we have chosen our 2006 reading list.  Each of us 
chose our favorite classic, summer read and all time favorite books.  We 
had a drawing for each month.  Our final list is diverse and intriguing.  We 
will be publishing this list shortly.  We will also have a list of Classical 
Glass Book Club Favorites that will include all the books that were not 
drawn but will be available to anyone who wants the list for good reading 
ideas. Next months meeting will be on Sunday, October 16th at 4:00 PM.  
We will be meeting at Borders Book and Music on 38th Street across the 
street from the Tacoma Mall.  Everyone is invited.  If you love to read, you 
will probably enjoy attending the meetings. The Book Club rated our Sep-
tember Book (The Kalahari Typing School For Men by Alexander McCall 
Smith) as a 3 on a scale of 1 to 5.  This is a fun, easy to read, summer 
book. For more information, please call Willow Flint 253-862-9374 

    Remember rally Contribution    
Thank you to all who contributed to the Remember Rally. We 
collected $93.00 which will be sent to assist those heroes who 
still need serious medical attention.     Thank You for Caring.  
Barbara  

CLOVERLEAF REUNION 
HAS BEEN CANCELLED UNTIL  

FEBRUARY 24, 2006.  
Due to remodeling of the back room that we 

use.  More details to follow next year. 



Welcome To our  
Newest Members  

Mark Vinson Rick & Pat Ford 

Visitors  
Evonne Bass                     Rick & Jan Landry 
Durk Frew                        Michale Ervin 
           David & Barbara Rock 
 
Were glad you came to see us and we 
hope to see you again soon. 



Felkers Pool  
        Party 

Great Food 

Great People 

Great Time 



Your Trophy  
     Winners 



**5 ** STAR ** 



The Rose City Show was as usual a show not to miss. There 
were over 100 cares at the show and shine and the autocross 
and track day were just as big of a success. Our club had a 
large showing  and walked away with several trophy's. There 
banquet was filled with food and prizes galore. So this is one 
show to put on your list of things to do next year. Once again 
Great show Rose City. 







                  Wanted !!!! 
    Old pictures from your child-

hood days. Dig through your  
archives and give pictures to 

your Underglass Editors  
Billy or Nina.  

All pictures will be scanned and 
returned to you. Don’t forget to 

put your names on the back 
side. Thank you ! 

 
 Say 

cheese  ! 

* Need by November  



   The Family Renewal Shelter  

   
Providing                 
  quality, 

professional   
  care in a 
home like  
setting to    

 the elderly. 

  
OCTOBER 

  Over the Counter Medications and First Aid Supplies 
 

           November: Baking Goods (nonperishable items, cookie 
                                             sheets/cutters, etc) 
 

December: No Meeting/No Donations 
 

We are also accepting CASH donations  
at all of our upcoming meetings. 

The donated money will be used to purchase any larger items  
needed by the Shelter. 

We would like to thank all of our members for your ongoing support.  
Let us make this a great  year for the Shelter and 
bring your do nations to the meeting!   
       Thank you all !    
 Antje and Dave Crawford        
            AntjeandDave@cs.com 





 
 
  

 
   
 

 OCTOBER 

1st.        GRIOT’S  GARAGE TOUR  JACKET NIGHT 
2nd        NWACC   AUTOCROSS @ SHELTON AIRPORT 
15-16th   LEAVENWORTH  
16th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS 4 PM 
 
NOVEMBER 
 
 5th        AUBURN VET DAY PARADE 
16th    JACKET NIGHT - MINIATURE GOLF   
20th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 

     NWACC is hosting an Autocross at the Shelton Airport on Sun-
day, October 2nd.  Rooms have been set aside at the Little Creek 
Casino Hotel in Shelton for those interested in going down on Sat-
urday night.  We will meet at the hotel for dinner and a meet & 
great with other corvette enthusiast.  Then, up early to autocross 
on Sunday morning.  Novices are encouraged to attend!  This will 
be the last autocross of the 2005 season.  See the CGCC web site 
for more information.                                                                   
Tony & Lona.                

DECEMBER 
 3rd    GIG HARBOR SHOPPING AND HOT TODDY RUN   
10th    CHRISTMAS BANQUET -  6 PM 
14th       CAVENDERS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  6:30 PM 



                                                   For Sale                      
{1}  {Black carpet}   "Lloyd brand" rear cargo mat for 97-04 coupe with 
silver      embroidered C5 logo emblem. Like new, only in car for 
4  months before trading for a Z06.             Asking price.......$90.00   
Price for new.....$120.00    ( refer to part # 35916 in the Ecklers catalog }     

{2} Vortex Rammer cold air intake system for 97-00. This has the clear 
air box. Included is the precut fan shroud.    Asking price.......$180.00  
Price for new.....$260.00        {intake only, refer to part # 37439 in the 
Ecklers catalog}   For questions and inquiries, contact   Rick Peeler @ 
253-874-6214 

 For Sale  
Dayton Knock-off wire 

wheels, with Gold spinners. 
Very good condition. Fits C-4 

Cost 2,332.00 new. 
Asking $400.00 . 

I have all original paper work 
and instructions. For info. 

Call  
Will Franks (253) 941-3818 

                                     NEWE Awards  
It's that time of year again where the members select the male 
and the female who they think best serves as a role model for 
the club. If you didn't vote at the last meeting, here are some 
guidelines. These people can or do mentor new members,  
actively support CGCC activities, initiate positive changes in 
policies/procedures in CGC among other things.. This award 
was established in1990 in honor of Nelson West, a former 
member. This is the highest honor bestowed on two members. 
Vote your choice at the next meeting. The two selected will be 
announced at the Holiday Awards banquet in December.  
Barbara  



                              Stake House 

               2 miles East of Sumner. 
  Members receive  20% off total bill  



 
 

Call Dan 
For your 
Engine  

Conversion!! 

QUALITY 
HOMES 

DESERVE 
THE  
BEST 



 
Don’t forget  
members get 
20% off there 
tab at the Gig 
Harbor loca-

 
  Call Steve For     

 info on  
Mortgage programs, 
Rates and Payments. 

He has loans for 
purchases, Refi”s  
and Equity lines. 



  Donations for November are  
Baking Goods  
               

Following is a list of discounts currently available to 
our membership!! 

Be sure to patronize these club supporters!!! 
 

Friendly Chevrolet 
15% on all parts  

Special CGCC Auto Purchase Pricing  
 

Ivars in Lakewood, James Center and 
Tacoma Mall 

15% off any item on menu with CGCC membership card 
 

Harbor Rock Café 
20% off bill to Club Members (located in Gig Harbor) 

 
Winery Restaurant  

             20% off total bill and 20% off all Wines to go. 
 

Pacific Corvette 
15% on Parts & Labor 

 
  



                   

C
LA

SSIC
A

L G
LA

SS C
O

R
VETTE C

LU
B

 
P

.O
. B

O
X

 111208 
TA

C
O

M
A

, W
A

  98411-1208 

 

 


